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December 14, 2011 ETMD Minutes

Kennebunk Town Hall
Trustee Attendance
Kittery



-
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-

South Berwick


-Anita Rosencrantz
North Berwick


-

Wells



Marianne Goodine, Asst to Town Manager, John Carter
Kennebunk


Mike Claus 
Arundel



Tad Redway, President 
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, Vice-President & Treasurer
Saco



- 
Old Orchard Beach

-

Scarborough


Bruce Gullifer

South Portland

- 

ETA



Jim Bucar
1. At 8:40 am President Redway called the meeting to order.

2.
Minutes of November 9 meeting reviewed and accepted after amending the date to “November.” 3.

ETMD Priorities
    – Discussion of signage motion passed at the November meeting:

Mr. Gullifer stressed need for off-road signage “now,” for reasons of public safety. He suggested that we press forward now, with ET towns paying now and being reimbursed by other sources (Unitil, ETMD, Rotary). Said Scarborough will pay for its signs.

Mr. Claus– suggest White Sign as source; will find price for 22 miles of off-road signs at ¼ mile intervals: 88 posts (22 x 4) and 176 signs (2 signs/post). Size= 4” x 8”; colors= white lettering on green background; use fractions rather than decimals. (Ed. note: shop drawings emailed by Mr. Claus on December 15!)

Mr. Redway– Public works of each town should install town line markers on trail, as recommended by public safety officials. 


Ms. Rosencrantz– expressed concerns about signs producing visual clutter that damages the pastoral nature of the trail.

Mr. Redway– trail is, in part, an urban park, and public safety means balancing concerns and the trail’s character


Mr. Gullifer– Scarborough has a portable GPS unit; volunteered to use that unit to map mileage for ¼-markers on the off-road trail, starting from Bug Light, ending at Rt 35 in Kennebunk; he will use stakes to mark locations of the ¼ –mile signs. 


Mr. Redway– we have a marker design, a plan for mapping, and a process for determining costs. Need to discuss having towns pay for the signs and hopes for reimbursement (see above). Aim for installation by May 1, 2012. He will inform Unitil and the public safety officials from each affected town. We should distribute GIS maps of sign placements to each town’s public works department.

Mr. Claus– We can distribute the signs and posts to each town’s public works department for installation. 

 –Discussion of connectivity signage issues:

Meeting with Dan Stewart scheduled for December 16.


Mr. Letellier– There is urgent need to place signs in Biddeford to guide users to and from off-road trail segments. Also, Bike Maine is coming to Biddeford this summer, another compelling reason to clear up signing issues.


Mr. Redway– need to stress need for clarification of connectivity between disconnected segments, especially in Biddeford and Saco: signs needed on local roads to guide users to off-road sections of the trail.


Mr. Claus– believes there are numbers of such signs already fabricated and stored in Augusta. Can also remove on-road signs no longer needed after 2011’s on-road construction. 

Mr. Bucar– For example, all the many signs in OOB not needed; can be re-distributed to fulfill needs in Biddeford and Saco.


Ms. Rosencrantz– Sign also needed in Kittery


Mr. Claus moved and GV seconded: that the towns’ public works departments can do the removal, redistribution, and installation of connectivity signage. Motion passed unanimously.
Equestrian use discussed:
 
Mr. Claus– at Kennebunk selectmen meeting, local equestrian supporters asked fro rescission of the EMTD’s moratorium on equestrian use of the trail on the KAB section. The selectmen rejected that petition, until such time as the petitioners can, in writing, satisfy the ETMD’s policies about trail use, especially those concerning damage done by users and cleanup of horse droppings. 


Mr. Redway– “the ball is in [the equestrian rep’s] court.” That is, they have to form a representative group/committee that can will take responsibility for satisfying our concerns: damage caused by horses, safety concerns about sharing the trail with bikers and pedestrians, cleanup that respects sanitation and other trail users. Until the equestrian community can submit a coordinated proposal that satisfies our concerns, the moratorium will remain in effect. We will invite representatives of the riding community to our January ETMD meeting for discussion.

Mr. Gullifer– Will agreements made with the Kennebunk-Arundel group govern only that section of the trail or the entire trail.


Mr. Redway– The policy will be trail-wide, but with the understanding that individual variations by town can be reviewed and approved by the ETMD board.


Mr. Gullifer– In Scarborough, cleanup after horses is “immediate,” and the town is not responsible for cleaning up after horses.


Mr. Letellier– Emphasized the potential for extensive damage to the trail and also questioned why we could not demand that riders clean up after their horses immediately.

Mr. Redway– Equestrian users need to convince us that their use can be compatible with the needs and uses of all others in the trail community.

4. On-going Projects

Mr. Redway– Reported that overages on the Saco-OOB project, some deriving from design oversights, now total about $75,000. Dan Stewart has said that MDOT could assume some of that burden. Also, the delay installing warning lights at the I-195 crossings are the fault of the supplier.


Mr. Redway– OOB needs to sign their ETMD Maintenance Agreement. He will contact the OOB Town Manager, Jack Turcotte.

Mr. Redway– Some interesting developments in the issue of NO parking along Limerick Rd: residents in the Talbot Woods subdivision are exerting pressure to permit parking near the trail crossing. Their petition is on the selectmen’s meeting for January. Stay tuned.

Mr. Gullifer– The RFP for the Nonsuch-Pleasant Hill project is due 12/16. Mr. Gullifer reports significant interest in the bidding. Mr. Redway asked to attend meeting that considers the salient bidding criteria. Mr. Gullifer graciously assented. Mr. Claus noted that Paul Pottle is a highly regarded consultant whose name carries weight.

Other Business

Ms. Rosencrantz Reported on the Memorial Bridge (Kittery-Portsmouth, NH): current bridge being dismantled; the only way across the river will be small bus. New bridge completion scheduled fro July 2013 (considerable incentives for early completion and penalties for lateness); new bridge will be “bike friendly”; in the interim, can ride over the “middle bridge”; that is, riding is not expressly forbidden. 


Mr. Letellier- SMMC, working through Bob LaNigra, wants to put their own signs along the BAK section of the trail to serve their cardiac care program. Some concern of sign profusion (Ms. Rosencrantz’s concern) and confusion with the ¼ mile markers (Mr. Letellier’s concern).

Mr. Redway– We can discuss that issue with Bob LaNigra at the January ETMD meeting.


Mr. Gullifer– Tell SMMC  we are signing at ¼ mile intervals; won’t that suffice for their purposes as well?


Mr. Claus–Dan Stewart will meet w/ York County public safety officers to discuss relevant trail issues

Mr. Gullifer Moved to end meeting at 10:35

Mr. Letellier Seconded.  Motion passed.
